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Elizabeth Rogers  

in Year3  

Amy Watkins  

in Year 6  

Seb Mills & Alfie 

Walk ley in Year 2 .  

 

Welcome to:  

Jack Jarvis 

in Year 5  

Welcome Back 

Dear Parents, 
 

Welcome back to the new School Year and what glorious weather we have 

enjoyed! 

I would like to take this opportunity to inform you about our plans for the 

coming year. As you may know, there have been significant changes to the way 

we now assess children. No longer are there National Curriculum levels.  To 

support your understanding in this, we plan to put on a workshop explaining 

the new approach on Wednesday 4th November. To give as many parents as 

possible a chance to attend, there will be one session at 2.15pm (a crèche will 

be available for the early session) and another at 6pm – both will last around 

an hour. I realise it is difficult to attend these events with young children, but 

I hope you are able to so that you can support your children in their learning.  

This will also be helpful for when you attend Parent Consultations on the 18th 

and 19th November. 

 

The areas we are working on this year are as follows:- 

¶ Deepening learning to secure mastery.  (This is a new word schools are 

now using to describe depth of learning and we will explain this in more 

detail at the workshop.) 

¶ Supporting pupils with independence in their learning.  Continuing to 

focus on the school values to support children in how to cope with 

challenges. A phrase that we are using with the children is “I haven’t 

learned it yet,” to highlight the importance of persevering when the 

learning gets difficult.  

¶ Ensure the majority of pupils achieve the Key Performance 

Indicators for their year group. (This will be explained at the 

workshop). 

¶ The school to be outstanding under the new OFSTED framework 

(September 2015). 

¶ Improving opportunities for outside play.  

¶ Developing stronger partnerships with other schools leading to potential 

academisation. 

This week, the school will be undergoing a thorough review. As we are 

currently OFSTED Outstanding, we are no longer subject to OFSTED 

inspections as long as our results remain good. However, the governors and 

staff do recognise that it is important to keep abreast of any changes and to 

continually challenge ourselves. Therefore, we have asked outside reviewers to 

assess the school under the new OFSTED framework which came into place 

this September.  I am sure there will be much to celebrate, but also areas to 

improve and we will put any recommendations into place over the coming year. 
 

Best wishes,  
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Dates for your Diary 

 

The Botanical Garden Project 
 

  Reception 
During the first few weeks of the term 

our new pupils have been settling into 

their class and becoming familiar with 

all the daily routines. They have been 

forming new friendships, taking turns 

and learning together.  

Year 3 – Beach Trip 
Our sculptures are going to 

have a nautical theme to 

represent Shaldon. We went 

to the beach to discover and 

sketch all the nautical things 

we could find. We even had a 

go a making a few 

sculptures in the sand. 

Thank you so much to the 

parents who came with us. 

We had such a great time! 

Year 4 Netball Festival On Monday 21st September, Class 4 

attended a netball festival at TCS.  

Working alongside pupils from around 

Teignmouth the children learnt a range of 

new skills that are used in netball putting 

these into practice by playing 

matches.  The children were taught by 

year 7 pupils at TCS - many of whom had 

been at Shaldon Primary a couple of months ago! Class 4 will now be 

developing their netball skills further in P.E. lessons this term.  
 

Class 1 has been busy learning 

all about The Naughty Bus! 
 

The Naughty Bus is the book we are  

learning about at the moment and we have  

been taking the bus on adventures,  

becoming the naughty bus in role play  

and counting the passengers carefully. We can't  

believe the mischief he has got up to! 

Term Dates  2015 – 2016 
 

Autumn Term  

2nd Sep – 18 th  December  

Half Term   

26th October to 2 nd November  

Non Pupil Day: Mon 2nd Nov 
 

Spring Term  

4th Jan – 24 th  March  

Half Term  

15th February to 19th 

February  
 

Summer Term  

11th April to 22 nd July  

Bank Holiday: Mon 2nd May  

Half Term  

30 th  May to 10 th  June 

 
 

Friday 2nd October Film 

Night 

 

Wesdnesday 7th October 

Film Night  

Friday 2 nd Oct  6.30  - 8.15pm  
 

Harvest Festival  

Wed 7 th  October  2.30pm  
 

Assessment Workshops  

4 th  November 2 .15 pm & 6 pm 
 

Parent Consultations   

18th /19 th  November  
 

Individual photos  

Monday November 16th  
 

FOSS Christmas Fair  

Saturday 5 th  December  
 

Christmas Lunch  

Friday 18 th  December  



 

 

  

 

Achieving Excellence Together 

A fantastic time 

was had by all at 

Pixies Holt where 

they experienced 

sleeping in 
dormitories with 

their classmates, making their own beds and 

clearing up after themselves! In the daytime 

we experienced climbing, scrambling and weaseling up on 

Hound Tor as well as scavenger hunts, shelter building and 

even a few games of football for some! 

The Dartmoor weather, being true to itself, threw everything 

at us: blue skies, showers, gale force winds and rainbows but 

everyone embraced every minute, tried new things and pushed 

themselves a little further than they had before.  The food was sensational and the company 

was grand. We enjoyed getting to know one another in this beautiful setting and we now know 

who the snorers are!  More memories of our trip will go up on the website soon. 

 Class 5 Up On 

Dartmoor! 
 

Year 6 Sculpture 
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Tag Rugby 

 
Year 4, 5 and 6 took part in a Tag Rugby 

tournament to celebrate the Rugby 

World Cup taking place in England.  All 

the players gained valuable experience 

and played brilliantly.  They took second 

place in each age group which was an 

excellent result. 

 
Year 4 and 6 pupils took part in the 

Partnership cross-country event at 

Stover School.  Year 6 girls put in an 

outstanding team performance with 

Izabella Munoz 3rd, Lauren Rowbury 

5th and Eini Thomas 9th.  Very well 

done to all and keep up the training as 

there will be another opportunity next 

term. 

 

Cross Country 

 

This term, our curriculum 

is linked to sculpture; it 

builds on the work of last 

term when pupils were 

looking at how to enhance 

the outside area of the 

school with some quality 

planting. They will look at 

 

various sculptors; they 

will investigate the elements of art; they will test 

materials then design, prototype and make 

sculptures. The best one from each class will be 

chosen to be created for the outside space, 

working alongside professional sculptors.  

This work is supported by visits to Stone Lane 

Sculpture Gardens and to our local beach, as the 

inspiration will be linked to Shaldon. 
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School Nursing Service 
The School Nursing service across Devon 

is required to make sure all children and 

young people in Devon’s maintained schools, 

colleges and academies have access to a School 

Nurse 52 weeks a year, (not just when schools are 

open) to provide information and support to all 

school aged children. 
 

 

 

The School Nurse works from 09:00 until 17:00 however we will do 

our best to make ourselves available to you outside of these hours. 

We will be starting to run sessions in the community for all school 

aged children (and their parents).  
 

You can contact your local School Nurse team based at 

Teignmouth hospital by ringing 01626 771128. 
 

 

 

Thank you for your continued 

support in this fantastic scheme. 
 

We can collect: 

Wearable clothes – all ages. 

Paired shoes. 

Handbags and belts. 
 

Unfortunately, the type of items 

that can be accepted as part of the 

Rag-Bag scheme has been reduced 
 

We can no longer accept: 

Workwear, uniforms, wet or 

soiled clothes, curtains, 

towels, duvets, duvet covers, 

pillows, pillow cases, blankets, 

cushions, table cloths, linens, 

carpets, suitcases, books, bric-

a-brac and hangers. 

 

 

 

Thank you  

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 
 

We would like to invite you to this 

year’s harvest festival which will 

take place on 7th October at St. 

Peter’s church in Shaldon at 

2.30pm. Everyone is welcome to 

join us in congregational songs 

including performances from 

classes. This year we will be 

thinking about something very 

topical and spending time 

reflecting on the refugee crisis in 

the world at present. 

On the day of the harvest festival 

there will be an opportunity to 

bring in fruit and vegetable and 

other produce such as tins which 

will then be sold at the end of the 

day. All proceeds will be going to 

this year’s charity - Save The 

Children – the child refugee crisis 

appeal. 

 

   Rag-Bag 
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We are loo king for a volunteer 

to help on Tuesday and Friday 

mornings for an hour in Year 1 

to help change the children’s 

books. 

We also need parents from any 

year group who are happy to 

listen to Year  1 and Reception 

children read.  

If y ou’re able to help please let 

your teacher or the office 

know. Thank you. 
 

 
Pupil Updates  

The start of a new term is a 

perf ect time to update the 

children’s details. If any 

contact information, dietary  

requirements or medical 

information have changed over 

the summer please can you let 

the office know so we can 

update our record s. 

 

Secondary School Admissions  

for  September 2016 - 2017 

A reminder to parents that 

the closing date for the 

application to secondary school 

for your child is the 31 st  

October 2015. If you have any 

queries about the process, 

please contact the Education 

helpline 0345 155 1019. You 

can apply online for a school 

place until 31st October at 

www.devon.gov.uk/admissionson

line 

 

 
Secondary School 

Admissions 
for September 2016 - 2017 

 

A reminder to parents that 

the closing date for the 

application to secondary school 

for your child is the 31 st  

October 2015.  If you have any 

queries about the process, 

please contact the Education 

helpline 0345 155 1019. You 

can apply online for a school 

place until 31st October at 
www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 

Action for Aid funds raised by Shaldon 

Primary School were used this month to buy 

essential items for children in Syria.  

Top fundraisers were Izzy Price, Ashlie 

Buchanan, Louis Cook, Leah Warren, Mia 

Ratcliff, Christian Vasey, Esther Cook, 

Jeannie Scollick, Teddy Cook and Caleb Sims.  

Well done to all those involved.  
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